CITY OF ELSBERRY

EMERGENCY SERVICES COMMITTEE

OCTOBER 9, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Emergency Services Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 5:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, 
Police Chief Jeffries, City Attorney Robert Guinness & City Clerk Sue Hogarth.
Mayor Wilch was unable to attend due to health reasons.  

Alderman Hartley called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

Wages for Elsberry Police Officers
City Clerk Sue Hogarth presented the committee members with an Emergency Services Payroll Summary report comparing hours and wages from January-December 2017 to January-October 2018 (report is attached to these meeting minutes for reference). 

Police Chief Jeffries explained to the committee members that the current starting wages for part-time officers is $10/hour with no benefits and $12/hour for full-time officers with a full benefits package.  We are short (1) full-time officer position since Lieutenant Brewer is moving to part-time and (1) other part-time officer position but there are (2) applicants interviewing at the October board meeting tonight. Chief Jeffries stated that some municipalities have a rank structure based upon their insurance coverage and that our benefits package has been a key factor in keeping our full-time officers and for attracting part-time officers with the potential to move to full-time.  There hasn't been a wage increase for many years but, a few years ago, the board agreed to a 3% increase but it was not done by ordinance and since the cost of benefits were going up, the wages went back down to the previous wages which is now our current wages.  Alderman Hartley recommended to contact similar municipalities in Lincoln County like Winfield and Old Monroe and ask what their officer wages & benefit packages are for comparison purposes and present this information at an Emergency Services meeting prior to the next board meeting in November.  The committee agreed that the officers need at least a 2% cost of living increase each year to help retain our part-time officers and we should give our full-time officers a raise to $13/hour or more.
Juvenile Crime Statistics
Alderman Hartley asked about the increase in juvenile crime and how kids are handled in  the juvenile system for auto theft, burglary and arson.  Chief Jeffries explained that the more serious crimes go to juvenile offices but the smaller crimes usually get deferred or the parents are contacted and the situations are handled in the home first before going to the juvenile office but everything is being documented.  City Attorney Guinness suggested drafting an ordinance and asked how "bold" did the city want to get with ordinances?  There was discussion about section 8 housing and that the leases for these homes include certain requirements that have to be found in violation before the renters can be kicked out of the home.  Chief Jeffries stated that they have had some luck contacting & reporting HUD housing but mostly for non-juvenile situations to move these people out.   
The majority of the crime, including juvenile crime, are from implants and from NECAC within our community.  They are now going after the landlords but this will take some time.  There was discussion about the use of cameras and Chief Jeffries does like the car dash cams and did mention that body cams can be a good tool as well.  

It was recommended to draft an ordinance that will push as far as we can legally to address behavior or conviction nuisance in conjunction with the physical condition of the home/property that must be caused by the tenant per City Attorney Guinness.   The committee can make a recommendation for this ordinance at our next board meeting in November 2018.  
Discussion to move 911 Dispatch Services from Emergency Services budget to General Revenue Budget 
City Clerk Sue Hogarth presented an Income/Expense report from QuickBooks from January-October 2018 for the Emergency Services department.  Currently, the Emergency Services department is in the red with $-53,626.88 and $43,073.98 of that is from 911 Dispatch Service fees.  Alderman Hartley suggested to possibly split the 911 Dispatch fees in half between Emergency Services and General Revenue to help offset the budget deficit but he also asked how we can get our 911 costs down since they are based on call volume.  There was discussion about providing laptops for the officers to lessen the 911 calls and Chief Jeffries said that the Wentzville police department does this for their officers. 

City Clerk Sue Hogarth offered to call and check on laptop pricing and will print out a budget vs actual report for Emergency Services to review at the next Emergency Services meeting.  Chief Jeffries will check on the possibility of purchasing body cams as well  and will make a recommendation based on costs and download times.  
Alderman Hartley suggested to have another meeting next week which is scheduled for next Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 6:30PM.  

A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to adjourn the Emergency Services committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Davis.  Meeting adjourned at 5:45PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth

City Clerk

City of Elsberry  

